
  

 
 

GREENWOOD TOWNSHIP 
REGULAR MEETING 
September 12,   2017 
Unapproved Minutes  

 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Supervisor Fred Lindsey. 
 
Roll Call:  Fred Lindsey, Suzy Scott, Carol Havrilla, Tom McCauley, and John Miller. 
 
Public Comment:  Commissioner John Kischnick announced that the County Board of 
Commissioners appropriated $7500.00 towards Big Creek’s Tire Program to be  held possibly at 
the end of October, 2017. 
 
Agenda:  McCauley made to amend the agenda to include the recent MTA meeting.  Carol 
Havrilla made motion to amend agenda to regarding Item D on the new agenda, changing the 
wording “office supplies” to purchases.  McCauley made motion to approve agenda with changes.  
Miller seconded – all yea. 
 
Old Business:   None 
  
New Business:   
 A.  Chris Wilson from Mio Ambulance spoke regarding the proposed millage increase for 
EMS service and how it would impact Greenwood Township. 
 B.  Flu Shot Clinic to be held on September 13, 2017 from 10:00 am to 11:00 am. 
 C. Scott makes motion to approve a $850.00 laptop for the new assessor.  Havrilla 
seconded – all yea. 
 D.  Havrilla makes motion to raise the current $500.00 limit to $1000.00 for purchases.  
McCauley seconded – all yea.  A Resolution will be forthcoming. 
 E.  McCauley makes motion to approve spending $450.00, plus books, for five firefighters 
to attend Firefighter I and II class at Gaylord Fire Department.  Miller seconds – all yea. 
 F.  Motion was made by McCauley to pay $50.00 fee to the MTA in response to their 
request that all townships contribute.  Havrilla seconds – all yea. 
 
Reports: 

Sheriff:   Kevin Grace. 
Fire Department: Glen Dewey reported on behalf of Chief Dunsmore on the fire runs for 

August and further explained the Firefighters classes being held in Gaylord.   
Zoning Administrator: James Havrilla reported on approvals, blight and zoning 

violations, and correspondence. 
Planning Commission: Chairman Kischnick reported on the marihuana surveys 

received.  Members of the Planning Commission will be sitting down over the next few weeks  
Next meeting will be October 3, 2017. 
 Z.B.A.:  None. 

Assessor:  Randy Booth gave  his report and thanked Greenwood Township for the 23 
years he has served as the township assessor.  Richard Monk will be taking over the position of 
assessor. 

Parks and Recreation: None. 
Transfer Site: None. 

 
Minutes:   

McCauley made motion to approve the regular meeting minutes of August 8, 2017 as 
presented.  Miller seconded – all yea.  

 
 



  

Treasurer’s report:   
Treasurer Havrilla reported that the treasurer’s office has received the electronic check 

scanner to process tax payments. 
 

Manifest of Bills: 
Miller made motion to approve the manifest of bills.  McCauley seconded – all yea. 

 
Public Comment:   
 Supervisor Lindsey thanked Randy Booth for his years of service and presented  him with 
a gift of recognition. 
 
Correspondence: 
 None. 
 
Board Remarks: 
 None. 
 
Next meeting: 

Tuesday, October 10, 2017. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 
 
 
 
_____________________________              _________________________ 
Suzanne C. Scott, Clerk                    Fred V. Lindsey, Supervisor 


